
Liberty Parent Teacher Club -Monthly Meeting

Minutes -May 6, 2024

● Call Meeting to Order - called to order by JoAnnMoreno at 6:01pm

● Financial Update– Read by Rosi Gutierrez.

o Reports will be posted monthly on the school website under the LPTC tab please
refer to that.

● Minutes–Minutes were looked over by all that are in attendance. Motion to approve by
Rosi Gutierrez, seconded by Kayla Govea, motion passed.

● Staff Appreciation - JoAnn explained that staff appreciation is this week. LPTC is
providing Vali Coffee on Tuesday, Rub n Smoke BBQ onWednesday, and Taco Truck on
Friday.

● End of Year Fun Day - End of Year fun day will be on 2 different dates. TK/K will be
Wednesday 5/29 and 1st - 8th will be Friday 5/31. New layout this year. We will have 2
groups running at one time but split. The teachers will be walking with their classes the
entire time and then have parent volunteers at the activity they chose. LPTC will be
providing Snow Cones but a class will be running that booth. No volunteers needed by
LPTC but we can volunteer for our child’s class if we want. Times for classes are 1st
Session (1st-4th) 8:20 - 10:15, 2nd Session (5th-8th) 10:25-12:05. It is an early release
that day as well. Question was asked by Emily Yenigues if the cost will increase since we
are splitting it up. Answered by JoAnn the cost increases a little but that will happen as
we continue to get bigger as a school and the cost of things increase.

● Vice President & Secretary - Open positions for the 2024/2026 terms are Vice President
and Secretary. The VP for next year will be Kayla Govea and Secretary Nikki Van Dusen.
Due to only one person running for each position no voting is needed.

o Officers for 2024/2025 Year are:
▪ President: JoAnnMoreno

● Vice President: Kayla Govea
● Treasurer: Rosi Gutierrez
● Secretary: Nikki Van Dusen

● Staff Updates
o Stesha Newkirk (Principal) updated everyone with the following:

▪ 1st grade Poetry and Prose were invited to perform in front of the TCOE
board onWednesday 05/08/24.

▪ State Testing is taking place the next 2 weeks.
▪ 6th Grade (all classes but Mendez) are at SCICON this week.
▪ 8th Grade students went to Disneyland today (05/06) for their 8th grade

trip.
o Kayla Govea (Kinder Teacher) said that Kindergarten is getting ready for their

graduation and end of year celebrations.
● Open Floor - no questions
● Meeting Closure - called to a close by JoAnn at 6:09 PM


